Agenda Item 4.0
October 25, 2011 Board Meeting
LIBRARY DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Budget 2012

The draft budget as proposed earlier in the month has been revised, as directed, and is presented for Board approval. If approved, or approved with revisions, the budget and the requested mill rate will be submitted to City Council by mid-November. If the process follows its usual course, the budget and mill rate request will be tabled on 21 November and brought forward for Council discussion and vote in mid-December.

Also, assuming past practice, the budget is made public by City Council through the act of bringing it forward to a Council meeting to be tabled for future consideration. It would, then, be posted to the City website on 18 November and would be accessible to anyone wishing to review it.

Holiday Reception for Staff

The Library Board traditionally hosts a reception for staff in early December. Following usual scheduling, it would be held on Friday, 9 December. If it is the Board’s wish to hold a holiday reception for staff, a motion establishing the event and confirming the date would be welcome.
Pension Annual Report

Library Administration received copies of the annual report for the City of Regina Pension Plan in mid-October. To save the cost of paper and copying, an electronic copy of the report has been sent to all board members.

New Prince of Wales Branch

As Board members are aware, the new Prince of Wales Branch officially opened on Monday, 17 October. Over 100 children and dozens of adults came out on that cool, sunny morning to celebrate the opening of the Branch. Greetings and congratulations were presented by Darlene Hincks Joehnck, Board Chair; Mayor Pat Fiacco; and Brenda Niskala, Friends of RPL. Keegan the Magician kept the children warm with laughter. Visitors throughout the celebration enjoyed almost 500 burgers and hotdogs and four massive cakes.

All comments received or relayed to Library Administration were very positive, some almost ecstatically so. Some Board members were unable to attend and I would like to repeat, for the record, my appreciation to the RPL Board for its vision and openness to the potential of the non-traditional public library. Also, many thanks to Julie McKenna for her many hours of work with staff, partners, and community to make the branch a reality.
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